

MINUTES of the meeting of the Golf & The View Committee held at The View at Seaford Head, Southdown Road, Seaford, BN25 4JS on Tuesday 28th June 2016 at 7.00pm.

#### Present:

Councillors S Adeniji (Chairman) and R Chambers (Vice-Chairman).

Councillors M Brown, C Campbell, L Freeman, P Lower, A McLean and L Worcester.

Mr James Corrigan - Town Clerk (Seaford Town Council)

Mr Fraser Morley - Golf Professional (Seaford Town Council)

Mr Simon Lambert - Head Greenkeeper (Seaford Town Council)

Mr Robert McDonald - Manager, The View (Seaford Town Council)

Ms Sarah Pearce - Events and Marketing, The View (Seaford Town Council)

Mr Richard Andrews and Mr Alan Miller (Seaford Head Golf Club)

## G01/06/16 Apologies for Absence and Declaration of Substitute Members

Apologies were received from Councillors O Honeyman and A Latham.

#### G02/06/16 Disclosure of Interests

No declarations were made of discloseable pecuniary interests or interests other than pecuniary interests as defined under the Seaford Town Council Code of Conduct and the Localism Act 2011, in relation to matters on the agenda.

### G03/06/16 Public Participation

There was no public participation.

### G04/06/16 Golf Professional's Report

The Committee considered report 31/16 noted the reduction in members following national trends as well as the good performance otherwise and thanked the Golf Professional for all his diligent and hard work and **RESOLVED** to **NOTE** the information in the report.

#### G05/06/16 Head Greenkeeper's Report

The Committee considered report 32/16 noted the excellent condition of the report and thanks the Head Greenkeeper for his commitment and **RESOLVED** to **NOTE** the information in the report.

### G06/06/16 The View at Seaford Head

#### G6.1 Restaurant & Bar Manager's Report

The Committee considered report 33/16 and **RESOLVED** to **NOTE** the information in the report.

# G6.2 Events & Marketing Update at The View

The Committee considered report 34/16 and RESOLVED to NOTE the information in the report.

The committee also thanks all The View Staff for their hard work in making the venue a success.

# G07/06/16 Golf & The View Update Finance Report

The Committee considered report 35/16 and **RESOLVED** to **NOTE** the information in the report. It was also requested that future finance reports include a percentage spend and income for key areas in the future.

The meeting closed at 8.11pm.

Councillor Sam Adeniji

Chairman